
 

News from the Principal 

Newsletter   # 7               10 May  2023  

St Mary’s Primary School 
W e  a s p i r e ,  w e  i n c l u d e ,  w e  a c h i e v e .  

Dear Families,  

l

St Mary's School acknowledges the Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the first 
inhabitants of the nation and the traditional  custodians of the lands where we live, learn and work. 

Term 2 has started very positively. Students are 
engaged in learning and it has been wonderful to 
see a shift in the playground, where all students 
are playing co-operatively and following the 
schools’ play expectations that have been taught 
explicitly over the past couple of weeks.          
Unfortunately due to inclement weather last 
week, we postponed our whole school practice 
play. We will reschedule this, as it is an               
important component of our implementation of 
our play expectations. Special thanks to Marie, 
Bernie and Nic who have instigated this new 
initiative and thank you to the teachers and 
learning support officers for the support they 
continue to offer. 

A reminder that, 'Going to school every day is 
the single most important part of your child's 
education' - Every Day Counts, Victorian State 
Government. Regular student attendance is vital 
as it affects a student’s school work (academic 
growth and progress) and social adjustment 
(attitudes to school). Therefore, at St Mary's 
School, regular student attendance is expected 
and encouraged, if your child is not unwell.  

School attendance rolls are marked twice daily: 
8:58am (morning period) and 1:58pm (afternoon 
period). Students arriving at school after 8:58am 
must be signed in by a parent/guardian using the 
school's VPASS system, located at the front 
office. In the event where a child is absent for 
any reason, the school's student absence          
procedure must be followed. Families are        
required to send a written correspondence to: 
absence@smgeelong.catholic.edu.au as well as 
their child's classroom educator prior to 8:58am,  
on the day of absence.  

Thank you to everyone who came along to          
celebrate all the mothers and important women 
in our lives at the breakfast and liturgy this 
morning. Special thanks to the staff who ensured 
this special event was possible by their contribu-
tion. We wish everyone a lovely day on Sunday 
and we hope you enjoy the gifts, made with love, 
by your children. 

Our 2024 Foundation enrolment period has now 
closed. This year we had a large number of     
current families enrol a sibling. Thank you to the 
families with siblings for returning all required 
documents in a timely manner. We had an       
overwhelming number of applications from new 
families. Currently we have 36 accepted         
students, our ideal number, and a waiting list. 

Over the past few weeks, members of the      
leadership team have written the 2022 Annual 
Report to the School Community. It was        
pleasing to reflect on a year that while still 
affected by Covid19, the school remained open 
for the entire school year and many events and 
activities were re-established. The MACSSIS data 
was also very positive, confirming that our 
school culture, learning programs, and processes 
are valued and appreciated. Once the report has 
been verified by MACS, it will be made available 
via our school’s website.  

Many of our students have taken part in events 
in the community recently and it has been lovely 
to hear members of the public comment on their 
presence, participation and overall behaviour. 
Thank you to everyone who supports our          
students to be their very best both at school and 
while out in the community.  

Kind Regards,  
Annice Lappin 

Upcoming Dates in 2023 

TERM 2  
Week 3 
Wednesday 10 May 
P&FA Meeting, school staffroom, 7:00 pm  
 
Week 4 
Monday 15 May 
School Assembly (3/4 Garnet), 3:00 pm 
Gates open 2:55 pm 
 
Friday 19 May 
FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
 
Week 5 
Monday 22 May 
Year 1/2 Excursion, Werribee Mansion 
 
Tuesday 23 May 
Division Cross Country, Qualifying Students 
 
Wednesday 24 May 
Year 5/6 AFL & Soccer; participating  
students 
National Simultaneous Reading Time, Year 
1/2 Students, Geelong Library 
 
Week 6 
Monday 29 May 
School Assembly (1/2 Crystal) 3:00 pm 
Gates open 2:55 pm 
 
Week 7 
Thursday 8 June 
Lunch Order Day:  Pizza 
 
Friday 9 June 
STUDENT FREE DAY 
Staff Professional Learning 
 
Week 8 
Monday 12 June 
SCHOOL CLOSED: King’s Birthday 
 
Friday 16 June 
District Athletics, Qualifying Students 

2023 Family 

Handbook 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

2023 Staff 

Email List 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

 

NOTICE TO FAMILIES 
 

The Parish Gate entrance will be         

inaccessible for students and visitors for 

Week 5, 22 to 26 May, due to works 

and modifications to the carpark 

ramp. 

 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 

mailto:absence@smgeelong.catholic.edu.au
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf
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WEEK 2 News from the Deputy Principal 

Dear Families, 

 
 
 

Last Thursday, we welcomed Juliette Cox, Western Region Manager, and Paula Bisinella, Regional Leadership Consultant, from MACS to 
our school. The aim of their visit was to see our learning design in action, particularly in the Year 3/4 area.  

Our visitors were most impressed by the way our learning and teaching practices are all research based as well as the level of engage-
ment displayed by students and staff alike. Their visit was an opportune time for both reflection and celebration. 

School wide, our research based practices focus on mastery of skills and knowledge building. This term’s learning is centred around 
History and each year level draws on a range of literature to support our vocabulary instruction and knowledge rich curriculum.  

Foundation—Family History 

 
Foundation Students are exploring how 
each family’s structure and the traditions 
celebrated are unique. 
Grandpa and Thomas by Pamela Allen  
provides the perfect example that every 
family has their own traditions that are 
passed down and upheld over time. 

Year 1/2—Past, Present & Future 

 
Window, by award winning author and 
illustrator, Jeannie Baker, is supporting 
Year 1/2 students with learning about 
changes over time. 
To further understand the ‘past’ and 
‘present’, Year 1/2 students will also spend 
a day at Werribee Mansion on Monday 22 
May. 

Year 3/4—Rememberance & 

Commemoration 

 
Last Tuesday, Year 3/4 students enjoyed a 
walk to Johnstone Park to visit the Peace 
Memorial, complementing their learning 
about key events in Australian History that 
are commemorated. 
A variety of texts will be drawn upon 
throughout the term.  Stolen Girl by Trina 
Saffioti, supports students to learn about 
the parts of Indigenous history that are 
commemorated. 

Year 5/6—Colonial Australia 

& Colonisation of Australia 

 
Throughout the term, Year 5/6       
students will be learning about        
Australian colonies, significant peo-
ple and the changes to the land as a 
result of the colonisation of Australia. 
One of their texts, That Boy, Jack by 
Janeen Brian, depicts the realities 
and challenges of the Colonial       
Australia period, for the perspective 
of a twelve year old boy. 

Our next School Assembly, led by Year 3/4 
Garnet, is scheduled for this coming Monday, 
15 May at 3:00 pm.  Families wishing to join 
us can access the atrium via the Parish or 
Front gates.  These gates open at 2:55 pm on 
assembly days. 
 

Cari Saluti, Marie Monea 



 

                                                            

 

St Mary’s Primary School  Page 3 

TERM 2 Key Dates  
 

Week 3 Monday 8/5 PSG Meetings - Day 1 

Wednesday 10/5 Mother’s Day Breakfast & Liturgy. Parish and Front Gates open at 8:15am.  
Coffee Van available to purchase drinks. 

Wednesday 10/5 Parents’ and Friends Meeting; 7:00pm 

Week 4 Monday 15/5 3:00pm School Assembly (3/4 Garnet). Parish and Front Gates open at 2:55pm 

Friday 19/5 Fresh Fruit Friday 

Week 5 Monday 22 May Year 1/2 Excursion, Werribee Mansion 

Tuesday 23 May Division Cross Country, Qualifying Students 

Wednesday 24 May Year 5/6 AFL & Soccer, Participating Students 

Wednesday 24 May National Simultaneous Reading Time, Year 1/2 Students, Geelong Library 

Week 6 Monday 29/5 3:00pm School Assembly (1/2 Crystal). Parish and Front Gates open at 2:55pm 

Thursday 1/6 PSG Meetings - Day 2 

Week 7 Wednesday 7/6 Year 5/6 Netball; participating students 

Wednesday 7/6 Parents’ and Friends Meeting; 7:00pm 

Thursday 8/6 Lunch Order Day: Pizza 

Friday 9/6 Student Free Day: Staff Professional Learning 

Week 8 Monday 12/6 School Closed: King’s Birthday 

Tuesday 13/6 PSG Meetings - Day 3 

Tuesday 13/6 School Advisory Council; 7:00pm 

Friday 16/6 District Athletics; qualifying students 

Week 9 Monday 19/6 3:00pm School Assembly (Foundation). Parish and Front Gates open at 2:55pm 

Wednesday 21/6 Student Reports emailed to families 

Friday 23/6 End of Term 2; 1:00pm Dismissal 
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WEEK 2 

MUSIC BUS LESSONS 
 
The Music Bus is running weekly lessons at our school in  
Term 2. 
 
Classes offered are: 
 

Keyboard (prep/kindy-y6) 
Ukulele  (prep/kindy -y6) 
Drums (y1-y6) 
Guitar (Y2-y6) 
 

 
Lessons are: 
*  30 minute duration - once per week 
*  held in the hi tech music classroom on wheels on our site 
*  cost $20 per week ($22 drums) payable by the term on       
commencement 
 
If you wish to take part in Term 2 please complete this expres-
sion of interest form asap: 
 
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/
ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6 

District Cross Country 
 

St Mary’s School Students are 

pictured participating in the  

District Cross Country, last week. 

 

Many students have progressed 

to the next level of competition. 

 

Congratulations to all students. 

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6
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Community News 

 

St. Mary’s Tennis Club 
Tennis Hotshots Placements 

Available 

Cardio Tennis for Adults 

Day or Evening 

Contact: 

Mark  0416 288 956 
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WEEK 2 Community News 



 

 

Jack Flynn-French  
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St Mary’s School, Geelong 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 

 
T: 5229 9453 

 
Newsletter # 7 

Term 2—Week  3 
 

St Mary’s Primary School  

 

 

 
Facebook: 
@St.Mary’sPrimaryGeelong 
 

Instagram: 
stmarys_ps_geelong 
Twitter: 
@StMarysPS3220 
School Website: 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 
Parent Portal password - 

mary175 

 
 

 

 

School Dates 

2023 Family Handbook 
Scan the QR Code or       

follow the link 

2023 Staff Email List 
Scan the QR Code or        

follow the link 

JUNIOR School Choir (Year 1 - Year 2) 
Tuesday Mornings; 8:30am-8:50am  

MacKillop Room 

SENIOR School Choir (Year 3 - Year 6) 
Wednesday Mornings; 8:30am-8:50am  

5/6 Sapphire Learning Space 

http://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf

